
THE LAKEWINDS

OUR MISSION:

The community of Lakeshore Elementary School, in accordance with 
the North Syracuse Central School District, will work collaboratively 
with students, staff, and families to:

● Provide all students with the skills, knowledge and confidence 
they need to become independent seekers of knowledge

● Help all students discover their passions for learning
● Encourage  all students to develop a growth mindset
● Support all students’ social and emotional grown
● Celebrate the personal achievements of all students

         JUNE  2024

TINA CHMIELEWSKI, PRINCIPAL Office: 315-218-2600
www.nscsd.org FAX: 315-218-2685

NURSE FAX: 315-218-2686
Attendance: 315-218-2615
Transportation: 315-218-2107

http://www.nscsd.org


NORTH SYRACUSE CENTRAL SCHOOLS
5355 West Taft Road

North Syracuse, New York 13212
Phone: 315-218-2100     FAX: 315-218-2185

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS
Paul Fargaglia, President

Michael Mirizio, Vice President
Robert Crabtree Matthew Hermann Beth Kramer Joshua Ludden

Xavier Moody-Wusik            Amanda Sugrue Mark Thorne

CENTRAL ADMINISTRATION
Daniel Bowles, Superintendent of Schools:  315-218-2151

Dr. Christopher Leahey, Associate Superintendent for Teaching & Learning:  
315-218-2124

Jamie Sullivan, Director of ELA & Elementary Education:  315-218-2147
Donald F.X. Keegan, Associate Superintendent for Business Services:  

315-218-2119
Jilian Herrera, District Clerk:  315-218-2131

2023-2024 PTO OFFICERS

President - Amanda Webb
Vice President - 
Treasurer - 
Secretary - 
Social Media - 
Sunshine - 
Staff Treasurer - Vina Fedele



Contact us:

Principal:
Tina Chmielewski   
315-218-2600

School Secretaries:
Mrs. Nicolini & 
Mrs. Krupke
315-218-2600

School Nurses:
Mrs. LeBlanc &
Mrs. Cooney 
315-218-2603

Attendance:
Mrs. Kavanagh
315-218-2615

School Psychologist:
Miss Harter
315-218-2606

Kitchen: 
Mrs. Graveline
315-218-2617

PTO President: 
Mrs. Amanda Webb
315-766-8217

 

● The Main Office and Health Office are 
open from 8 am to 4 pm

● Children arrive between 9 am and 9:15 
am.  School begins at 9:15 am

● ALL CALL starts at 3:10 pm, with buses 
loading at 3:15 pm

● PLEASE NOTIFY the school whenever 
your child is absent by calling the 
dedicated attendance line at 
315-218-2615.  The answering machine 
is on 24/7 for your convenience.

● If you have not phoned in your child’s 
absence, please send a note into school 
when your child returns to school 
stating the reason for the absence.

● If your child is arriving late for school 
(past 9:15 am), you will need to sign 
him/her in at the Main Office.  If you let 
the school know about an appointment 
in advance, you can avoid getting calls 
from the attendance system.

● When visiting or volunteering at the 
school, please sign in and out at the 
Main Office and get your visitor tag to 
wear during your visit.

● NOTE TO PARENTS: When you drop off 
or pick up your child(ren), PLEASE PARK 
IN THE TEACHER PARKING LOT, DO 
NOT DRIVE IN THE BUS CIRCLE.



      June 

 
We have made it to June and our last official day of school for 

students is June 26th.  Our final week; 6/24, 6/25 we dismiss at noon 

and June 26th, the last day, students are dismissed at 10:30. 

 

It has been wonderful to watch your children learn and grow.  This 

fourth grade group is very special to me because they began 

kindergarten my first year and if you have a fourth grader you know 

we have been through a lot together.  I am so proud of this wonderful 

group of students we are sending to Gillette Road Middle School, I 

know they will make us proud!  We also say good-bye to our third 

graders as they head to Gillette with our fourth grade team. 

 

Please check your e-mails and make sure you receive Parent Square 

updates because we know many of you are eager to get your room 

assignments and check out your new schools, whether you are 

heading to St. Margaret’s or Gillette we will announce tour dates in 

August. 

 

Have a wonderful, safe summer and I wish our third and fourth 

graders the best of luck next year.  



A note from PTO: 
 

June, you’ve arrived! I know for many June brings great relief, but for some it’s also 

bittersweet.  I want to thank every parent this year who has donated their time, money, 

or supported us in any way.  We appreciate each and every one of you.   

 

Yearbooks will be for sale the week of June 17th.  Yearbooks this year will be $14.  

CASH ONLY PLEASE. Please have students bring in their money in a sealed envelope 

with their name on it. There will be enough yearbooks for ALL students who would like 

to purchase one. Details for disbursement of yearbooks will be sent when plans are 

finalized.  

 

If you are interested in holding a position on the PTO board next year, please email: 

Lakeshorerdpto@gmail.com for more information pertaining to each position.  We are 

looking to fill many positions.  

 

Lastly, we know next year will look different.  We promise as your PTO we will navigate 

our way through these changes the best way that we can, continuing to deliver the 

Lakeshore fun! Next year will also be my final year as PTO President.  It has been an 

adventure I’m so grateful to have been a part of.  As my youngest daughter (following 

renovation) will be in 4th grade, I plan to fully absorb the final year of my family’s 

elementary school years.    

 

 

Have a wonderful summer!   

 

See you soon, 

Amanda Webb 

mailto:Lakeshorerdpto@gmail.com


June Band News from Mr. Bamonte 

 

Congratulations on an excellent performance at the spring concert!   I 

am very proud of all of you. 

The band will be performing at our Flag Day celebration June 14. 

Parents, you will be notified by the music store the procedure 

regarding when and how to return instruments. 

 

Remember, keep playing over the summer! 

 

Mr. Bamonte 

 

                            



Health Office Updates

Warm Weather: Sneakers are best for school activities. Layered
clothing is encouraged for indoor/ outdoor weather transition. Always
send your child with a water bottle.

End of Year Medication Pick: All medications must be picked up
by an adult. Please contact the Health Office to schedule a pick up
time between Friday 6/21- Tuesday 6/25. Leftover medications will be
discarded per district protocol.

Preparing for Next Year: Each school year, updated
documentation is required for Medication Orders and/or Action Plans
for students with a diagnosis of Allergies, Asthma, Seizures or
Diabetes. Please connect with your child's provider to obtain these
documents before the start of school. You may fax or email
documents at any time and may drop medications off in late August.

Physical Exams: NYS requires all students entering K, 1st and
3rd grades to have an updated physical exam. Please send these
documents as they are completed, by fax (315-218-2686) or e-mail at
LRENurses@nscsd.org.

We are out of the office until late August. Please reach out to the
Main Office with any urgent needs. We wish you a safe, adventurous
and healthy summer and we’ll see you next year!!
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ALWAYS cross at a crosswalk 
and never between parked 
cars. BEFORE crossing:

For more information on bicycle safety,  
call 214-456-1870 or visit safekids.org.

childrens.com

By your side,® for bicycle safety.

DID YOU 
KNOW?

Wearing a helmet can 
reduce bicycle-related 

head injuries by up 
 to 85%.

Check your bicycle for a good fit by 
standing over it. THERE SHOULD 

BE 1–2 INCHES BETWEEN YOUR 
BODY AND THE TOP BAR.

ALWAYS ride in the same direction as traffic. Follow all 
traffic signs to stay safe around cars. STAY VISIBLE 
to drivers by wearing bright, reflective clothing and by 

installing a reflector on your bicycle.

X X

ALWAYS WEAR A BICYCLE HELMET  
with a safety approved label. Remember, 
different helmets are designed for different 

activities. Be sure to wear a helmet designed 
for use when riding a bicycle.

Look LEFT

then RIGHT

then LEFT again



Copyright ©2019 Children’s Health. All rights reserved.

Too far forward

Shake your head—if the fit is right, 
your helmet will stay on tight

Too far back

Level and just right

Check your helmet for the right fit.
Color in each scene to learn  

what a properly fitting helmet looks like.



Check out these amazing local resources!

Bike Safety Rodeo
Join the Syracuse Young Professionals Kiwanis Club for a free and fun bicycle skills and safety
check at the Skate Park in Onondaga Lake Park. Enjoy a fun outing with your child, their bike,
learn to ride, learn obstacle course tricks. Borrow one of our bikes if you don't have one. We'll

do a safety check on your bike, and give you some pointers.

June 22, 10am-2 pm
Wegmans Park @ Onondaga Lake

**FREE gear and lessons
209-877-3600

Kiwanis@metras.net

Harding Mazzotti
Harding Mazzotti, LLP will always be there to protect your rights when you’re injured – but
more importantly, we want to help prevent an injury from happening in the first place. To help
keep your child safe when riding a bicycle, we provide FREE helmets at several locations

throughout the Northeast during the summer months.

2024 FREE BICYCLE HELMET GIVEAWAY PROGRAM, BIG COMMUNITY DAY
June 15th from 9:30 AM to 12:30

PM.https://www.1800law1010.com/mhm-free-bicycle-helmets/

CNY Family Bike Giveaway Program
315-530-7751

CNYFamilyBike@gmail.com

Safe Kids Upstate NY Coalition
315-464-2810

https://www.safekids.org/around-world

Syracuse Bicycle
sales@syracusebicycle.com

mailto:Kiwanis@metras.net
mailto:CNYFamilyBike@gmail.com
mailto:sales@syracusebicycle.com




Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     May 31  

 
1st Gr. Pond 
Communities w/ 
J. Gramlich 
 

1 

2 3  

 
 
 
6 pm-BOE Mtg. 

4 5 6  

 
 
4:45-6 pm-
Science & Ca-
reer Day 

7  

STAFF WORK-
SHOPS— 
1/ DAY OF 
SCHOOL: 12 
pm DISMISSAL 

8 

9 10 11 12  

2ND GRADE 

13 14 15 

16 17  

 
 
 
 
6 pm-BOE Mtg. 

18  

TRIMESTER 3 
ENDS 
 
3RD GR. FUN 
DAY 

19   NO  
SCHOOL
: 

20 21  

2ND GR FUN 
DAY 
 
CNS HIGH 
SCHOOL GRADUA-
TION 

22 

23 24  4TH GR 

FUN DAY 
 
1/2 DAY OF 
SCHOOL: 12 
PM DISMISSAL 

25 1ST GR 

FUN DAY 

 
1/2 DAY OF 
SCHOOL: 12 
PM DISMISSAL 

26  

LAST DAY OF 
SCHOOL FOR 
STUDENTS/ 
10:30  am  
DISMISSAL 

27 28 29 

30       

June 
2024 

LAKESHORE ROAD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

Tina Chmielewski, Principal  Nurse        315-218-2603 

7180 Lakeshore Road   Attendance    315-218-2615 

Cicero, New York 13039         NURSE FAX     315-218-2686 

Telephone: 315-218-2600  Cafeteria        315-218-2617 

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER 

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL:  WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 4TH, 2024 

PLANETARIUM VISITS 


